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Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Archdiocese of Washington DC – Orthodox Church in America


Annual Parish Meeting – Sunday, November 18, 2018
President’s Report
Dear Brothers and Sisters,

Our annual meeting will be filled with lots of good information about our Parish life in the coming year and the necessary business of the Parish. We will be electing Council officers, council members, and auditors. Matthew Nimmer has agreed to serve again as the treasurer, as well as our auditors Jack Albert and Lori Hottle. We owe them a thank you for a task that is important and gets little attention because of their very capable quiet way of accomplishing their work. 

We will be reviewing and approving our proposed 2019 budget. As always, the budget reflects what we need to responsibly operate our parish. Please take time to review the budget so our discussion will be informed and timely. Our Iconography Committee will have an update about the current status and what we can anticipate in this next phase of this continuing project to beautify our church. Dr. Gerald Marti and Sarah Borger will have an update about St. Mark celebrating its 50th anniversary in 2022. This celebration is a significant milestone in the life of our parish and a continuing witness to our Orthodox Faith. 

When we meet on November 18th, our bazaar will have been completed for two weeks. As always, ably led by Tina Burpee, who we owe an incredible debt of gratitude for over 30 years of leadership and the continued support of so many volunteers and supporters!

Although our agenda may appear long please plan to attend to ensure we have a quorum and review the read ahead materials. We only meet twice a year and the work of the parish meeting is important in the life of our Parish. My time as the president of the parish council has been made much easier by each of your continued good works and generosity. 

Thank you for all that you give and do at St. Mark!

In Christ,
Michael L. Thompson
St. Mark Parish President

